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QUALITY STANDARDS for Project Linus Blankets

Project Linus volunteers touch the lives of many children by providing a small comfort, in the form of a security blanket, in a time of need.  All of your efforts are appreciated, but I wanted to take a moment to address the quality of our blankets. We have talked about quality standards, but we’ve never had anything in writing before.  The following is a list that should create some uniformity among our volunteers.

1) All blankets should be of good, sturdy construction.  We cannot spend hours repairing blankets that fall apart due to poor construction.  If you crochet, leave 4 inch tails and WEAVE those ends in rather than just knotting and cutting.  I can’t tell you how many blankets have fallen apart and I’ve had to throw away because of that.  If you quilt, please check your seams to be sure you don’t have any that have come open. We hate to see all that hard work be in vain.  Also, check for straight pins and safety pins that may have gotten left in or sewn in.  We don’t want a child to be poked while hugging our blanket!  Remember these blankets are going to children, who are often sick or in crisis, so the blankets need to withstand the rigors of childhood: the dragging around, the tug of war with pets, the washing, etc.

2) Blankets do not have to be Art Show Quality, but should still show pride in workmanship.  We are not about cranking out blankets.  Numbers don’t matter if we can’t use the blankets.  We do want to help comfort many children, but we also want to give them a quality blanket that will last for years.  If you are crocheting a border onto a plain colored fleece blanket, do a fancier border to “dress up” the plain fleece rather than just one row of single crochet.  Work 2-4 rows of border onto all fleece blankets.  Think about this:  Would you give your blanket to your own child?  The answer should be “yes.”  Each child deserves your best.  Remember that our name, Project Linus, goes on every blanket, and we want to honor that by making a quality product.

3) Blankets should be no smaller than 36 x 36 inches. Those would be for preemies.  We only have 2 hospitals than have preemie wards, so we really need more of the larger blankets, about 48 x 48 inches.  Blankets should be no larger than throw size (50 x 60 inches).

4) Blankets should be kept away from all smoke and animals.  Cigarette smoke cannot be washed out.  Even though the smell may be gone, the carcinogens remain and we cannot give that blanket to a hospital as the blanket could actually make a child fatally ill.  This information comes from the National Project Linus Vice President’s husband and PL Board member, Terry Balagna, who is a pediatrician. 

5)  Blankets should be “child friendly” and machine washable.  We give blankets to preemies through seniors in high school, so consider the size of blanket you are making and match that with the style/pattern/fabric that you think a child of that age would like. For example, you wouldn’t want a throw-sized blanket of fleece that had infant patterns on it.   

6)  If tags of any kind are sewn on, they should be sewn on AFTER the binding has been sewn onto the blanket.  ALL tags should be placed at a CORNER.  This speeds up the bagging of the blankets when we are checking to see that each blanket has a tag.  Being uniform and neat helps give the blanket a nicer appearance.   

